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Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday 19th December 2016 at 7.30pm at Sutton upon Derwent Village Hall
Present:- 

Chair: 


Cllr E Rogers
Councillors: 

G Stephenson, B Green, A Hardcastle, E Smith, R Pearson, K Hobman
Ward Councillors:
A Strangeway
Clerk (Acting):

Mrs Yvonne Eggleston
1 parishioner was present


130/16

To record any Apologies for Absence – Kay West
131/16

To record any Register of Interests – Cllrs Hardcastle and Pearson – Item 137/16: 

                        New applications
132/16
To hear any matters raised by attending Parishioners with the consent of the

                        Chairman (10 minutes maximum) – None.
133/16

To approve the minutes of the previous meeting and release for publication if
            approved

Proposed: Cllr Stephenson. Seconded: Cllr Smith, that the minutes be approved and signed in readiness for publication. All in favour. Action - YE
134/16

To discuss any matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting:
018/16a    Neighbourhood Plan

A communication from Jessica Hobson of ERYC has been received and was circulated. It reinforces the complexities involved in drawing up a Neighbourhood Plan. It is possible to apply for funding to progress the Plan. To involve the Planning Dept is expensive.
Cllr Hobman has identified 1 example of a Parish Council which is similar to that of Sutton upon Derwent. He is awaiting a copy of their Neighbourhood Plan which we could use as a basis. It is probable that another survey of the village and parishioners will have to be carried out. Development of the Neighbourhood Plan could be a protracted process.

It was greed that this item be carried forward to the next meeting.


018/16b    Children’s Playing Field



                        Maintenance – Cllr Smith is to precis what is still to be done at the Children’s Playing Field

and cross reference with tasks already carried out to date. Action - ES
Funding: - The form to claim the awarded funding from ERYC just needs finalising.

Action– YE, GS


Any further equipment for the Children’s Playing Field is to be school driven. The Clerk will 



contact Vicky Jude in the New Year to set things in motion. Cllr Smith will also liaise with

ERYC. Action – YE, ES
ERYC are unable to help with the issue of tractors speeding past the entrance to the Playing

Field. It was suggested that a sign be erected inside the gate warning children of the

dangers of passing traffic. Action – ES
142/15d    Update on public footpaths: 

 

Off-road footpaths – Cllr Smith has submitted a complaint form to ERYC Council. 
It is a statutory requirement of farmers to cut back hedges that are adjacent to any footpath.
Browney Hill to Derwent Farm – ERYC Highways Dept have been notified of the

flooding and laying of mud along this stretch of the footpath. They have passed it onto the

Community Payback Team.  It is felt that this requires an engineering solution and that 

Dave Sach be re-approached, although it is likely that he will say it’s the landowner’s 

responsibility to keep the footpath clear. Proposed: Cllr Hardcastle, seconded: Cllr Green.

All in favour. Action - YE
Sandhill Lane – Works to re-locate the village signage on Sandhill Lane have now been

completed. Cllr Rogers thanked Cllr Strangeway for his efforts in bringing this to a 
satisfactory conclusion.

There has not been any progress with the formation of a trod. To pre-empt this, a request 

will be made in January/February for a shorter cut of the grass verge.
006/16     Village Maintenance Schedule  - 
Field House/Grange Farm – Cllr Rogers thanked Cllr Strangeway for his efforts in pursuing 

ERYC into carrying out the promised works. It should be noted that any current standing

water outside Field House is not caused by the previous issue of a broken drain. 
An email is to be sent to Steve Charlton of ERYC Flood Management Team thanking him for

keeping the Parish Council informed. Action – YE
031/16 vi)    Bank Mandates 
We are still awaiting confirmation from the banks that the new mandates are in place.

078/16  i)  Report from Public Meeting re flooding and drainage


Cllrs Rogers, Stephenson and Strangeway have had an informal meeting with Daffyd 



Williams of Yorkshire Water. There is still conflict between YW and ERYC 
responsibility of the various drains. Riparian ownership is difficult to prove and enforce. The
Local Authority have taken it on as a goodwill gesture but will not acknowledge
responsibility. Mr Williams will make sure that there is progress with the instigation of a
maintenance programme and that the drains are jetted regularly. 
Mr Williams agreed to forward a pro-forma questionnaire for the Parish Council to use with

residents to record any drainage issues.

Cllr Rogers was informed that there aren’t any records of problems or issues prior to 2016.

Individual homeowners are urged to contact Yorkshire Water and the Parish Council to

ensure their problems are recorded.

An update of progress to date is to be drafted and then circulated with the Parish Newsletter.

Action – YE, ER, GS
089/16   i) Road Safety 
Speeding – Cllr Rogers reported the occurrence of an accident at the junction of Main Street
and Wynam Lane on 30th November. A car collided with a stationary tractor. The police and
ambulance services were in attendance.
Speed Indication Displays(SIDs) have been order. Councillors are to notify the Clerk with

their suggestions of where the SIDs should be placed. Action - All
089/16  ii) Noticeboards – Quotes received for new noticeboards are considered expensive

- £2800 for 1 wall mounted noticeboard and 2 noticeboards on legs; £1800 for 2 small
boards; £1000 for 1 large board. It was proposed that Cllr Green should liaise with the 
Village Hall Committee for a board outside the Hall. 

Proposed: Cllr Rogers, Seconded: Cllr Pearson. All  in favour.

Cllr Smith will order 2 small boards and provide proper costings.

Action – ES, BG
135/16

Agenda Items
i) Insurance Policy – Cllr Stephenson will confirm the replacement cost of the picnic table at the Children’s Playing Field. The Clerk will then notify Zurich Insurance. Action – GS, YE
ii) Precept 2017-2018 – A draft precept was discussed and set at £11385.
Proposed: Cllr Green Seconded: Cllr Hardcastle. All agreed.
iii) Clerk’s Contract – Cllr Stephenson has updated the Clerk’s Contract. It was suggested that the Clerk should monitor her hours as current issues are taking up more than the contracted 25 hours per month. This will be reviewed in 6 months time.
Action - YE
136/16

To note and approve the Monthly Financial Report for November 2016


The monthly financial report for November 2016 was tabled and accepted by all councillors.

Proposed: Cllr Hobman. Seconded: Cllr Smith. All in favour.


To note and approve any Requests for Payment and any other requests for
payments received
1) Mrs Y Eggleston £533.82 – salary and holiday pay
2) HMRC £82.80 – tax
3) Mr E Smith £33.92 – Playing Field repairs
4) Crown Estate £3.75 – Children’s Playing Field lease
5) Zurich Insurance £308.35 – Insurance
Proposed:  Cllr Hobman. Seconded: Cllr Smith. Agreed by all that these payments should be made.
137/16

To note and process any Planning Matters



New Applications: 
           16/03862/PLF Erection of 4 holiday cottages and associated works and infrastructure

           (re-submission of planning application 15/03224/PLF) – Herrington Park, Main Street, 

           Sutton upon Derwent for Mr & Mrs M Robb.


           The Clerk has negotiated an extended date for submission of the Parish Council’s comments

to 4th January 2017 as the original date was the day after this meeting.

It has been noted that the Environment Agency have submitted ‘No objection’.

There are concerns that letters from many parishioners have not been published on ERYC’s

Planning website although it is known that they have been submitted. This gives an

inaccurate reflection of the opinions held as only 1 objection is showing.
The following letter has been prepared for submission:-

The Parish Council of Sutton upon Derwent OBJECT STRONGLY to this planning

application for the following reasons:

This is an application for PERMANENT BUILDING in the open countryside outside of the

Development Limits as set out in the East Riding Local Plan. Approval would set an 

unfortunate precedent, opening the way for far wider housing development outside of the

village limit. This would significantly alter the character of our small rural village and

adversely impact on its infrastructure and amenity.

Permissions already exist for a major expansion of Herrington Park and the planning history

of the site suggests speculative applications to eventually achieve permanent housing.

It should be noted that the crucial argument put forward by the applicant in at least FOUR

applications, was the need for further accommodation capacity. There has been NO

ATTEMPT TO CONSTRUCT ANY OF THE BUILDINGS already given approval. 

It should also be noted that the reason to build outside of the Development Limit is predicted 

            on an unproven tourism need. The applicant’s previous statement of a low occupancy rate, 

            combined with no construction to date, does not demonstrate such a need.

            There are concerns for road safety. Herrington Park is accessed by a narrow drive with a

            locked gate. Vehicles queuing to enter from Main Street create a hazard at this point on
            Main Street owing to the bend in the road and the position of roadside buildings and hedges,
            which impede the view for motorists. Traffic regularly speeds from the south on the approach
            to this bend, adding to the danger. None of this is apparent from looking at plans but
            residents can provide plenty of personal anecdotal evidence of the dangers to both motorists
            and pedestrians.

                        There are concerns about drainage and the Flood Risk Assessment does not consider the
                        impact of drainage from the site on the surrounding community and the already overloaded
                        combined sewer system.

                        No jobs will be created and any small economic benefit will be far outweighed by the
                        adverse impact on the community.

                        To approve this application would yet again go against the previously expressed wishes of 
                        village residents, thus letting the majority of residents down and we hope that it will be
                        rejected as its predecessor was for the same reasons.

                        Finally, The Parish Council request that this application be considered by the Planning 
                        Committee of elected representatives.
Proposed Cllr Green. Seconded: Cllr Smith Agreed unanimously that this letter be submitted

to ERYC. Action – YE

Notices of decisions received:



16/03292/PLF Erection of first floor extension to side – 3 Woldcroft, Sutton upon Derwent 

                          YO41 4DQ for Mr & Mrs S Oakden



Approved

                          16/03469/PLF Erection of a single story extension and construction of an extension to an

             existing central dormer window to rear – 4 Jasmine Garth, Sutton upon Derwent for

             Ms S Cooper

Approved
138/16

To hear and note any correspondence matters
i) Request to hold the Rotary Summer BBQ on Beacon Green on 6th August 2017. This was approved subject to no prior bookings and with the usual conditions.
ii)A communication from the Local Paths Partnership was circulated. This will be an agenda item at the next meeting.
iii)A review of the Bus Service was received and will be put on file.
                        All other correspondence was tabled.
139/16

To conduct any other business by consent of the Chairman 
None
140/16

To fix the date and time of the next meeting



Monday 16th January 2017 at 7.30pm
There being no other business the Chair closed the meeting at 9.40pm
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